

BRICK TOWNSHIP BUREAU OF FIRE SAFETY

253 Brick Boulevard, 2nd Floor Brick Township, NJ 08723 (732) 458-4100 FAX (732) 458-4153 Email bureau@brickfire.org Website www.brickfire.org

ATTN:

All Brick Business Owners

FROM:

Kevin C. Batzel, Bureau Chief

DATE:

January 1, 2018

REF:

New Carbon Monoxide Detection Regulations

Recently New Jersey Department of Community Affairs Division of Fire Safety issued Bulletin 2017 – 1, which highlights the requirement for the installation of carbon monoxide detection in all use groups. Attached please find the Bulletin in its entirety as issued to our office with the issue date of December 12, 2017.

In short, during our annual inspection a notice will be issued to have carbon monoxide detector(s) installed in your building or business in accordance with the Bulletin. Our inspectors will provide initial guidance in the requirements however, for some facilities professional assistance from an engineer or architect may be required to comply in accordance with the code. These requirements are statewide and not localized requirements therefore our office realizes there may be some confusion with varying agencies regarding compliance at this time.

Please be assured we will do our best to assist you with the installation requirements and compliance phases of this new law. Adequate time will be given to comply however we are required to issue you a written notice. If you have any questions on your specific business or building please contact the Bureau of Fire Safety at 732-458-4100 and an inspector will be assigned to assist you. Our office thanks you for your understanding and assistance in helping comply with the law.

KCB/sa Attachment